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President’s Piece 
 

To the members of the Franklin County Quilters Guild: 
 

It’s been wonderful getting to know you. Each one of you is special to me in 

your own way. I appreciate the many ways that you contribute to the success 

of the guild. I hope that you will continue to support the guild’s many efforts, 

including providing charity quilts to members of our local communities, 

offering food and monetary donations to our local food banks, volunteering at 

the annual quilt show, stepping up to fill the guild’s leadership positions, 

participating in our monthly meetings, offering guidance to the future 

Presidents of the guild, and showing kindness and compassion to each other.  
 

This year has been memorable in many ways. I enjoyed the Trunk Shows put 

on by Sharon and Kay, as well as the French Rose Quilt demonstration by 

Rose. I have also enjoyed having guests come and share their knowledge, 

which wouldn’t have been possible without the dedication from the Program 

Committee people. I truly enjoy seeing all of the quilting projects that you 

bring to share for the Show and Tell. The Blocks of the Month have been fun 

to create and one of my goals this summer is to put my squares together into a 

lap quilt. I hope to bring in the finished project to share with you this Fall!  
 

Lastly, the Executive Committee has done so much this year to support my 

efforts. Teri, Cindy, Deb, JeanAnne, Kris, Mary Jane, and Helen, I thank you! 
 

The annual Spring Pot Luck and Teacup Auction is the program for our June 

20th meeting. I’ll be bringing chocolate brownies (yum!) to help celebrate my 

year as President. The doors will open at 5:30 pm to allow for set up and 

socializing. Remember to bring a dish to share, as well as money to purchase 

tickets for the Teacup Auction treasures. The Pot Luck will start at 6 pm. 
  

With warm regards, 

Diane Kane, 2017-2018 President 

2017 – 2018 Guild Calendar 
 

September 20th Ice Cream Social 
(6:00 pm start!!!) 

 
 

October 18th “Stitching Together 
a Writer’s Life” 

with Sonja Hakala, Author/Quilter 
 

November 15th French Rose Quilt 
with Rose Rixon 

 

December 13th Holiday Potluck, Gift 
Exchange and Food Shelf Donations 

(6:00 pm start!!!) 

2017 – 2018 Guild Calendar 
 

January 19th Trunk Show 
with Anne Standish 

 

January 20th Workshop 
with Anne Standish 

“From Photo to Wall Hanging” 
 

February 21st Trunk Show 
with Sharon Perry 

 

March 21st Slide & Trunk Show 
with Vermont Modern 

Quilt Guild 

2017 -2018 Guild Calendar 
 
 

April 6th Quilt Show Set-Up  
 
 

April 7th & 8th Quilt Show 
 
 

April 18th Trunk Show 
with Kay Benedict  

 
 

May 16th Members’ Garage Sale 
 
 

June 20th Potluck & 
Teacup Auction (6:00 pm start!!!) 

 

http://www.franklincountyquilters.org/
mailto:franklincountyquilters@gmail.com
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FRANKLIN COUNTY QUILTERS GUILD 

Minutes of May 16, 2018 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:45 pm by Diane Kane, 

President. Members present: 36 

 

Secretary’s Report  
Minutes for April 2018 meeting:  Motion to approve 

the minutes was made by Sharon Perry, second by 

Jean Ann Branch. Motion passed. 

 

Treasure’s Report  
Report for May 2018:  Motion to accept report 

included in the update version of the newsletter was 

made by Sharon Perry, second by Bonnie Evans. 

Motion passed. 

 

New Business 

- Rita Dean suggested that the guild talk to the 

Mayor about not changing the guild next year for 

the hall rental. It will be looked into about having 

this item being brought to the city council. 

- Business meeting vs. Member meeting will be 

tabled until June. 

- Review of Bylaws: Sharon, Diane and John will 

review all of the documents and file and update all 

information. Sharon will also pick-up the tote of 

FCQG information from Bonnie and it will be 

sorted too. 

 

2019 Charity Quilt:  Rotary Club would like to be 

considered for next year’s Charity Quilt. The guild 

is waiting for other request for different charity 

before deciding. 

 

Raffle Quilt:  Recognition for the member that sold 

the most tickets will be tabled until next month. 

 

Programs:  Discussion of program survey will be 

tabled until June since Kris Kilburn could not attend 

tonight’s meeting. 

 

Charity Quilts: 
- Helen Short would like to be notified if any quilt 

member hears about a fire. 

- The guild needs a volunteer for the Home Health 

coordinator. 

 

Block of the Month 

- Winner of the drawing for this month’s blocks is 

Christy Hamel. 

- Next month’s block is “Shooting Star” on Quilters 

Cache website.  

 

Show and Tell 

 

Monthly Drawings 

- Door Prize: Bonnie Evans 

- Charity Quilts: Kris Bachand 

 

Next meeting – Wednesday June 20, 2018 

Program; Tea Cup Auction and Pot Luck Dinner 

(doors open at 5:30 pm. Dinner starts at 6:00 pm.) 

 

Motion to adjourn by Sharon Perry, seconded by 

Rose Rixon. Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 

Minutes submitted by Teri Brunelle 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Christy Hamel  June 1st  

Margaret Miller 
 

June 2nd  

Peggy Paradee 
 

June 3rd  

Beth Jessiman 
 

June 15th  

JeanAnne Branch 
 

June 19th  

Deb Dusablon 
 

June 22nd  

Sue McGregor 
 

June 24th  

Maggie Short  June 30th  

Lucie Fortin 
 

July 2nd  

Mary King 
 

July 15th  

Julie Cowles  July 22nd  

Denise Chase 
 

July 28th  

Kris  Kilburn 
 

July 31st  

Marilynn Jessiman 
 

August 22nd  

Roberta  Gilmour 
 

August 26th  

Penny LaRochelle August 29th  
 
 

…and many more!!! 
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POTLUCK AND TEACUP AUCTION 

AT JUNE MEETING 
 

The June meeting will feature the end-of-year potluck dinner and the 

teacup auction.  Members are asked to bring a dish to share for the 

potluck.  The potluck dinner will start at 6:00 p.m.   
 

Also featured at the June meeting is the Teacup Auction.  Guild 

members are asked to bring gently-used, quilt-related items which are no longer wanted 

or needed.  If you had items left after the May Garage Sale, consider donating those items to 

the Teacup Auction.   
 

Finally, don’t forget to bring money to buy tickets for the auction!  

POTLUCK 

 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT FOR JUNE 2018 
 

FRANKLIN COUNTY QUILTERS GUILD 
  Treasurer's Report -- June 20, 2018 
  

   Opening Balance 
 

$5,771.14  

   Funds collected 
  

   Total Funds Collected $0.00  
 

   

 
Sub-total $5,771.14  

Funds paid out 
     Gerald Perry,  Room set-up for Jun $35.00  

    Bank service charge $6.00  
    Krissy Kilburn,  QS gift certs, decoration misc $105.99  
    Mary Jane Marchelewicz,  Gift bags, Dec table deco & fat qrtrs $163.61  
 

   Total Funds Paid Out $310.60  
 

   

 
Grand Total $5,460.54  

   2018 YTD Collections:  $5,080.41 

  

   Respectfully submitted, 
  Deborah L. Dusablon, Treasurer 
  

 

 

GUILD WEBSITE HOME TO FRANKLIN COUNTY BARN QUILT TRAIL 
 

The FCQG website’s home page has a link to the Franklin County Barn Quilt Trail which resides on 

the guild website.  The barn quilt trail can be found here: 

http://www.franklincountyquilters.org/fcbqt/index.html 
 

Deadline for articles for next newsletter: 

Wednesday, August 29th, 2018 
Please email articles to TBD 

 

http://www.franklincountyquilters.org/fcbqt/index.html
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JUNE 2018 BLOCK OF THE MONTH PATTERN: 
SHOOTING STAR 2 

Pattern from www.quilterscache.com  
 

Use your fabrics for the block(s) you will make and keep 
If you have any questions, call Helen Short, 752-8019. 

 

Click the link below for the block pattern 
http://www.quilterscache.com/S/ShootingStar2Block.html    

Be sure to continue to page 2 and 3 for instructions/supplies: 
http://www.quilterscache.com/S/ShootingStar2Block_Page2.html   

 

2018 – 2019 SLATE OF OFFICERS 
 

• President – John Rouleau 

• Vice President – Teri Brunelle 

• Secretary – TBD 

• Treasurer – Deb Dusablon 

• Newsletter – TBD 

• Librarian – Alice Rouleau  

• Membership – Helen Short & Mary Ellen Therrien 

• Project Coordinator – Marilynn Jessiman 

• Programs – Kris Kilburn & Margaret Miller 

• Quilt Show Co-Chairs – Nancy LaPointe & Diane Kane 

• Charity Quilt Coordinators – Claudia Moeykens (Breast Cancer), TBD (Home Health), 

Denise Chase (Laurie’s House), Helen Short (Fire, etc. Quilts) 

 

For those who like to do jigsaw puzzles… 
 

Shooting Star 2 Jigsaw Puzzle: 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=1bf07ef4d93a  

 

Don’t forget to bring to the June meeting: 
- Potluck dish to share 
- Donations of gently-used, quilt-related items for Teacup Auction 
- Cash or checks to buy tickets for the Teacup Auction 
- Items for Show & Tell (to include BOM) and UFO Challenge 

 

http://www.quilterscache.com/
http://www.quilterscache.com/S/ShootingStar2Block.html
http://www.quilterscache.com/S/ShootingStar2Block_Page2.html
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=1bf07ef4d93a

